Teleconference Notes

18 October, 2010

+1 213 289 5450 Code: 283366
Attendance:

Secretariat: Yemi, Tiina, Clea, Linda R, Onye, Reem, John Erik, Cheryl
UNDP: Estelle, Nina, Charles, Tim C, Gaya
UNEP: 

FAO:  Alberto, Jose-Antonio
Agenda

1. Policy Board 5 update (Yemi & Reem- 5 minutes)

· Invitations have gone out
· Re: Documentation-- all documents will be available on workspace COB Thurs (Geneva time), along with translated versions of submission forms
· Re: Side meetings, Reem & Nina liaising to organize an IP/CSO meeting with Nina. Other side meetings will be a CG meeting on the 3 Nov. We will also need meeting with co-chairs, tentatively slated for 2 Nov. 
· Re: Joint meeting- we need someone to speak on behalf of the Programme. Olav likely cannot. Christiana from UNFCCC cannot be there to present. Perhaps Vincent and Verle? Alexander Mueller? FAO says he is interested and available. 

· Will check with Verle
· Decision: UNDP will approach Bob Orr or Yanos to share a message on behalf of the SG; FAO will approach UNFCCC to see if Christiana can present via video. Secretariat will consult with WB colleagues on both options.
2. National Programmes update (Clea- 10 minutes)
· All submission forms completed, except Philippines which will be completed today

· PNG has a controversial submission, so there will be a strategic call on Friday to iron out the issues. 
· All submissions sent for translation

· National Programmes working group call for PNG, Cambodia and Paraguay will be needed.

· Clea will provide an outline to countries of what information they should present on their country progress presentations. But will leave it to them to use their own templates.

· Suggestion that wemove PNG to the end of the agenda, so we can at least get decisions on more straight-forward submissions.

3. China UN-REDD Mission (Ravi and Yemi- 10 minutes)
· Only Yemi and Ravi, with good turn-out in China. Many technical people. Yemi gave overall presentations on the Programme. 

· The Chinese had three presentations.

· Then discussion on what collaboration might be with UN-REDD.
· China favourable to the idea of becoming an observer/partner of the Programme and are looking into it.
· Also looked at how can China could support capacity building in our 9 pilots. Suggestion was perhaps to start with one country, and look for opportunities to scale up.
· Would have been good to have other two agencies there. Lots of interest in what FAO is doing.

· FAO agreed to send China information on what they do, and their work areas. 

· Next steps… they will explore becoming a partner; we will have a workshop to look at what China can bring and what are the needs of our pilot countries. No dates set yet on this.
· China does not be seen as a donor. Very sensitive to this. They believe they are a developing country.

· They have regional platforms and want to explore how to bring UN-REDD into that.

· China sending someone to FCPF meeting in Washington
4. REDD+ Partnership update (Tiina- 10 minutes)
· Focus on ministerial meeting in Nagoya on 26 October

· Co-chairs want to have a stakeholder dialogue for 1 hour on the morning of 25 October, between 8-9 am.
· Re: Draft outcome document, three agencies have provided comments. Document now shared for comments and available on the Partnership website. Comments due by today.

· Review of effectiveness—questions as to why this is needed if similar exercises are already taking place on this front

· Secretariat services is still controversial. Conference call tonight on this with UN-REDD and the Bank and the co-chairs 

· FYI- all UN-REDD PB stakeholders are on the Partnership's stakeholder mailing list
5. COP16 & Forest Day 4 (Yemi- 10 minutes):

1. Strategy for UN-REDD participation 
· Secretariat preparing two-page strategy note for our presence at COP16 and FD4. What we expect, who will do what,  our side events, other side events of interest for us, designate people at different events, communications materials and activities. 
· This draft will be circulated for agency review early next week,
2. COP16 Publication- four articles for agency review (Cheryl)
· Red flag has emerged re: whether or not we should and can get these articles peer-reviewed in time to meet our deadline?

· UNDP is already soliciting an external read of their submission; FAO says it can turn around a peer review this week as well. Secretariat will reach out to do the same and liaise with UNEP to make sure they can as well.

· Decision: Yes we should seek peer-review in the coming days, to stay on track with our tight production schedule and deliver the publication at COP16. 

6. AOB
· Chile has approach us several times, asking to become a partner country. Peru has also expressed interest. 
· Action: UNDP will seek Verle's view and approval and get back to Secretariat asap.

